NEW ENGLAND SECTION AWMA
MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING

April 4, 2006- Intergen Office, Burlington, MA
Attendance:

	Present
	Not Present
	Member
	Present
	Not Present
	Member

	X
	
	Mike Anderson
	X
	
	Dammon Frecker

	X
	
	Norm Beloin
	
	X
	Steve Kmiotek

	
	X
	Ed Benoit
	
	X
	Linda Markarian

	X
	
	Judy Shuckerow Bourdon
	
	X
	Doug Murray

	
	X
	Charlie Cappannari
	X
	
	Don Neal

	X
	
	Pete Catizone
	X
	
	Dale Raczynski

	X
	
	John Chandler
	
	X
	Gordon Reynolds

	X
	
	Mark Chrisos
	
	X
	Ruth Silman

	
	X
	Larry Decker
	X
	
	Bob Silvestri

	X
	
	Andrea Fee-Blackberg
	X
	
	Lee Hoffman



Bob Silvestri, Dammon Frecker, and Don Neal were on phone for meeting. 
Minutes/Action Items
 Reviewed meeting minutes.  No comments.  Pete Catizone motioned to accept minutes.  Bob Silvestri seconded motion.  All in favor.  March meeting minutes approved.

ACTION 1:  None.
Recognition Committee
Pete discussed who has been recognized in the past and who some potential candidates would be for recognition.  Candidates that Pete mentioned were Ann Arnold, Paul Kehoe, Mike Kenyon (longtime supporter and speaker), Steve Kmiotek (as past chair), Pete Catizone (as past chair), and Andrea Blackberg (as past director).  Pete then asked what do we want to do?  Gift?  Not much on the AWMA website store that these folks don’t already have.  Action item for the Board is to identify folks that should be recognized and to think of an appropriate gift.  If anyone has any suggestions please email Pete or Bob.  The presentation would be at the annual conference.  Pete thinks that it could be two or three folks a year.  Bob Silvestri mentioned Dennis Demcheck (done a lot for the CT Chapter).  Bob and Dennis were at the CT Science Fair in March for AWMA (CT Chapter).

ACTION 2: Board to identify candidates for recognition and ideas for what to give.
Board Membership
Pete announced that all positions are full.  Lee Hoffman at Pullman has accepted Newsletter Chair.  Mike Anderson is new Exhibits Chair.  

ACTION 3: None.
Past Events/ 

Sponsorship
Breakfast Meeting


A good breakfast meeting was held in March.  We did lose a small amount of money on the meeting.  Steve to send email with information.  Approximately $1500 in registrations and $1900 in cost.  Five pre-registrations did not show and did no pay.  We did not have anything on the form with regards to payment if not attending.  Suggestion made to implement from this point a pay policy on the registration form that by a certain date payment is due.  Four non-members did attend the meeting.  

Future Events
Dale is looking for ideas for a meeting to be held before annual.  EBC Air Committee held one meeting and no others are currently scheduled.  Dammon mentioned that the one that the EBC already had was mostly attorneys and consultants.  Dammon thinks if they (EBC) move the meetings further west that may attract members to attend.  Dale is going to contact Ruth to find out what is going to be the next EBC air quality meeting.  

ACTION 4:  Ideas for a meeting to be held before annual.  

ACTION 5: Dale to contact Ruth to find out what is going to be the subject and date of the next EBC air quality meeting.  

S&CC/HQ
Annual Report was prepared by Judy Shuckerow Bourdon.  Annual Report for the Section has been submitted to Headquarters.  The National Executive year end report has been received by the officers.  Dale gave a quick summary of the report on membership and budget including registration statistics.  Mark Chrisos, Pete Catizone, and Lee Hoffman are going to the annual conference.  Pete is going to attend section and chapter board meeting.  Major sponsor for the annual conference is Shell.  


Sections and Chapter Leaders Training is scheduled for April 21-23rd in Pittsburgh, PA.  Training is scheduled for 3 days.  Dale passed around the schedule.  Pete thinks that chair and vice chair would get something out of attending the training based his experience.  

ACTION 6: Pete will attend annual conference and will attend section and chapters board meeting.
Newsletter
Discussion held on the newsletter.  We will want to do before the next NES annual meeting.  Pete suggested July (late) or August.  Items based on the timeframe that should be included in the newsletter: Report on Annual Meeting; Report on Science Fairs; Discussion of upcoming conference; Hot Legal Issues; Discussion of PSD/NSR/MACT, etc. as items that maybe hot topics in few months; other topics may include Attorney General Blumenthal involved in Supreme Court Case for PSD.  Pete and Lee Hoffman to look at decision and AG’s comments. 

ACTION 7:  Topics and schedule for newsletter.

ACTION 8:  Pete and Lee to review AG’s comments and Supreme Court Decision.
Treasurer’s Report
Steve Kmiotek provided a summary of the latest treasurer report via email.  Approximately $18,902 is in checking.  MA State Science Fair sent $1000.  

ACTION 9:  None.

Membership
Two Board members are not current AWMA members.   (Andrea and Gordon are not currently members).

ACTION 10: Andrea and Gordon to renew their memberships.
Website 
Website is update to date (as of today).   Board has been updated on the website.    Vote does not work on website.
 
ACTION 11: Check to see if vote is working. 
Education
Final Announcement to be sent out with regards to voting on the Student Paper Competition.  Ruth to send out announce with date (tentatively April 15th).  Larry Decker and Andrea have come up with a plan to contact the administration and or Dept. Heads at the colleges instead of the professors. The plan is to call first and follow-up with an email.  Bob Silvestri said he will contact Southern CT State University and Fairfield University.  List of potential schools includes UMASS Lowell, WPI, WIT, and Northeastern.  Suggestion made to send Karen Houlihan email asking how students find out about National.  

ACTION 12:   Ruth to send out final announcement about student paper competition vote.  

ACTION 13: Bob Silvestri will contact Southern CT State University and Fairfield University.    

ACTION 14: Andrea and Larry will work on their plan.
Connecticut Chapter
CT Chapter will have next meeting on May 10, 2006 at the UCONN Health Center in Farmington CT.  Meeting will be “A Plan to Implement Environmental Public Health Tracking in CT”; a report of the CT Environmental Public Health Tracking Consortium.  Update provided by Charlie Cappannari.

ACTION 15: None.
Annual Conference
Jay Schaeffer could not make the Board meeting today.  His manager has agreed to let him chair the conference; however, still needs to be cleared with site manager.  Items in progress from committee include: trying to contact Pete at MEMA; meeting set up with Jack Alexander lobbyist.  Last conference call on conference was on March 22, 2006.  On the call were Jay, Pete Catizone, Dale Raczynski, Mike Anderson, and Steve Kmiotek.  Bob Silvestri had a couple more potential speakers including Robert Klancko (Nuclear Energy Adv. Council) and Brian Kenny (Air pollution engineer – nuclear energy).  Dale had a slideshow that he passed around the group present at the meeting that he had found on the overview of the nuclear issue.   Mark Chrisos mentioned ISO New England as a potential speaker (objective – big picture of energy for New England).  Suggestion mad to contact MIT group who put together study.  The MIT study – The Future of Nuclear Power (2003) An Interdisciplinary MIT Study.   Steve found National Geographic article on nuclear.  Bob mentioned Water Issues associated with Nuclear.  (Tritium in Groundwater).  Bob will look into and email information.


Next Conference call is scheduled for April 19th, 2006 at 3 pm.  Dale will send around the call in number.  Jay would like to attend our Board meeting and he would be able to make the meeting on June 6th which could be held in Chelmsford at EPA.

Date of November 3, 2006 has been set for conference.  


ACTION 16: Dammon to check on Gordon Van Wyles availability.  Dammon to contact Deborah Donovan (UCS- Union Concerned Scientists)

ACTION 17: Dale to check on Seth Kaplan from CLF (quoted in an article that Dale had).Come up with potential list of speakers. Dale working on contacting NEI (Nuclear Energy Institute) regarding their article “Nuclear Energy: a snapshot of today and the outlook for tomorrow (November 19, 2004)”.  Dale to circulate MIT study.

ACTION 18: Bob mentioned Water Issues associated with Nuclear.  (Tritium in Groundwater).  Bob will look into and email information.

ACTION 19: Committee to identify possible speakers and outline of topics.  Preliminary conference agenda should be put together.  ACTION 20: Norm will need names in advance for the June meeting if it is held in Chelmsford.  

Future Meetings



May 2, 2006 (Location  Hartford, CT -Pullman)


June 6, 2006 (Location?- Chelmsford EPA?)



July – Conference Call.

Other Items 


Meeting adjourned at 5:15 pm.

